
LOIS E. HOLE

THE WEEK AHEAD OF US...

School-wide Writing Week begins
Parent Council Meeting - 7pm

APRIL 28

APRIL 28 TO MAY 2, 2025

HORNET WEEKLY

101 Dalmations Rehearsal - 12:15pm

APRIL 29

Grade 5 - Birch Bay Ranch - Rooms 213, 206, 216 - Returns at 6:45pm
Kindergarten - Grad Photos!
Chess Club - 12:15pm - Mr. Dions Room
101 Dalmations Rehearsal - 12:15pm

APRIL 30

Grade 5 - Birch Bay Ranch - Rooms 228, 230, 216 HA - Returns at 6:45pm
101 Dalmations Rehearsal - 12:15pm
Room 219 - Teachers Pet in-school field trip

MAY 1

Room 149, 152, 147, 155  - Puppets in-school field trip
Room 209 - Teachers Pet in-school field trip

IMPORTANT LINKS
LEH Website
PowerSchool Parent Portal
Monthly Calendar
Healthy Hunger

MAY 2

https://leh.spschools.org/
https://spschools.powerschool.com/
https://leh.spschools.org/information/calendar2#grid
https://healthyhunger.ca/


IMPORTANT TO KNOW!
A	Message	from	the	Admin	Team:

As we approach the month of May, the office staff at Lois E. Hole are making preparations for
the next school year. Registration, staffing, budget, class organization and ordering materials
for the next year are just a few of the tasks that happen at the end of a school year. 

When creating new classes for the upcoming school year, school administration and teaching
staff work in collaboration and take many factors into consideration. The composition of the
learning groups are balanced to the best of our ability to accommodate student learning
needs, class size, inclusion of special needs, behaviour, group dynamics, student ability and
gender.
All learning groups include students with a range of abilities. Current classroom teachers
share as much information as possible about each student so that all classes are created to
be as productive as possible.

Accommodating many parent requests can complicate the task of balancing classes. Students
can also put pressure on their parents to request a certain teacher or be with a certain
friend. Parents then feel that they have to place a request for their child and the spiral
continues— undoing, in some cases, the optimum learning groups that the teaching staff
have worked so hard to create. We ask that you support our educational decisions by not
requesting specific teachers or classrooms. Although, if parents have information concerning
medical or educational needs, they are invited to provide the office with the information in
writing so we can
determine the most appropriate placement.

At Lois E. Hole School, we have a dedicated, professional, teaching staff that collectively work
to provide excellent programs for our students. We’ll be able to share our plans with you,
however tentative they may be, in the upcoming weeks.

We continually strive to do our best in providing the optimum learning environments for our
students to achieve success. Thank you for your support and trust in the professionals who
work with your children.

Helen	Nowell	       Tammy	Schepens	                Cindy	Jeffrey
Principal                  Assistant Principal                  Learning Supports Coordinator



Regarding	Helmets:

We are excited to see all of the bikes and scooters making their way to school!
Spring has arrived! In a continued effort to keep all of our students safe we would
like to mention that It is the law in St. Albert that everyone needs to wear a helmet
while on a bike, no matter their age. We also have a school policy that all students
must wear a helmet on scooters or anything with wheels, including roller blades.
Thank you for helping us teach our students best practices and how to keep
themselves safe while scootering and biking. Attached is the link for biking safety
from the city of St. Albert. Bike Safety / City of St. Albert

Returning Student Registrations must be completed through your Parent Portal
account. They aren’t optional and are required to ensure your childs registration
at Lois E. Hole continues for the 2025-2025 school year. If you require
assistance logging into your account, please contact the office at 780-460-0034.

New Student Registration is now open for the 2025-2026 school year. A new
student is a child not currently enrolled in our school division. New Student
Registration Form can be found at this link: Registration

Soccer Academy Summer Camp: If you are interested in having your child
participate in this camp during the summer break, please visit this link for
registration and details.

This year’s yearbook is now available for pre-order. Orders are due by August
31 and will arrive at the school in the fall. Please see the link for details: 24-25
Yearbook

https://stalbert.ca/city/eps/rcmp/traffic-safety/bike-safety/
https://www.spschools.org/division-operations/registration
https://www.spschools.org/programs/athletic-academy/soccer-academy-summer-camp
https://www.spschools.org/programs/athletic-academy/soccer-academy-summer-camp
https://www.spschools.org/programs/athletic-academy/soccer-academy-summer-camp


  



 
  



 
  



 
 


